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Dear Parents and Friends of Our Lady of the Rosary School 
 

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 

 

"Blessed be all mothers 

Who have come into our lives 

Whose kindness, care and loving 

Remain with us to guide. 
 

Your inspiration in us 

Made us strive in every way 

Especially to remember 

Helping others makes our day. 
 

Mothers, this little tribute 

Flows directly from my heart 

You are so loved and cherished 

Invaluable, one and all, you are. 
Susan Krame 

 

As we continue to pray and acknowledge all mothers in our OLR 
community, I would like to wish all our Mothers a Very Happy 

Mother’s Day for Sunday. 

CLEBRATING 140 

YEARS AT OLR 



 

Supporting our Children through C19  

 
Here are some tips to support children and young people courtesy of CEDP: 
 

• Be available to talk and reassure: Children can have big questions, 
and it’s okay to  answer them. Take cues from them and offer clear 
but concise    answers in developmentally appropriate language. Keep 
the focus on what you are doing to prepare and prevention strategies 
that are within your   control like proper handwashing and avoiding 
large crowds. Reassure when needed but avoid offering too frequently as this can  
prevent children from developing their own positive self talk. 

 

• Limit news exposure: Even when it seems like they’re not listening, children pick up 
on what they hear on TV and radio. Hearing unfamiliar words like pandemic and  
outbreak can be fear-inducing. Opt for watching or listening to news reports when 
your child is in bed or choose to read news articles if possible. This may also include 
limiting our conversations about what we are hearing on the news. 

 

• Stick to routines and boundaries: Children thrive with routines and 
boundaries, and predictability can be very comforting in anxious 
times. When some things feel out of control, routines can give them a 
sense of security. Write your daily routine on the whiteboard or make 
a paper schedule together and make sure that you include fun           
activities in your daily routine! 

 

• Acknowledge the worries: It’s completely okay to acknowledge children's worries  
rather than ignoring them. Acknowledging worries won’t solidify them but it will 
help your child understand that worry is a protective feeling that alerts us to potential 
danger. The smoke alarm analogy can be helpful when explaining anxiety. Smoke 
alarms are really helpful for alerting us to danger when there’s a fire and we need to 
get out of the building. But sometimes smoke alarms go off even when there isn’t a 
big danger, like when we burn toast. Anxiety does the same thing, telling us that there 
is a big danger, even if the situation is not that big. 

 

• Be mindful of your own worries: It is reasonable for everyone to have 
some level of worry but children do pick up on our feelings and notice 
our anxieties, and they will take cues from us. We need to manage our 
own anxiety, including how we might   express this in conversations with 
our child or others. 

 

Our Lady of The Rosary 2020 Educational Goals 
 

As we transition back to school one day a week from Monday, I would like to review our 
school goals for 2020 and invite parents to speak to their children (at your child’s level) 
about their current grade learning in Religious Education, Literacy and Numeracy.  
 

 All students to be self-reflective disciples of Jesus through deep learning from      
Matthew’s gospel. 

 
 For students to be self - reflective learners who strive for excellence in all learning 

areas. 



 

HELPING CHILDREN CROSS THE ROAD SAFELY 
 

Children may cut it more closely than their parents 
realise when it comes to guessing how far cars are 
from an intersection or how long it takes to safely 
reach the other side. 
 
Using virtual reality, researchers tested how often 
children might walk into oncoming traffic in real 
life. The results show that parents may be overesti-
mating how careful their children are and may 
need to teach them safer habits. Study participants wore headsets outfitted with a 3-D display and 
motion sensors to detect every real step they took into virtual streets. Researchers asked the children 
to cross the virtual street when they thought traffic conditions were safe.  
 
Researchers measured how many seconds the virtual cars were from hitting children when they 
crossed the street. Then, they put parents in the same situation and asked them when they thought 
their children would attempt to cross. Parents generally expected their children not to cross the street 
when an oncoming car was less than 4 seconds away, while the children crossed into traffic with   
tighter gaps of about 3 seconds. We need to be realistic about children's developmental level and 
not overestimate their ability to judge safe distances. A small error can result in the child being seri-
ously injured. To keep children safe, adults need to start by setting a good example. Children learn a 
lot just by watching.  
 
If parents and older children behave in dangerous ways, younger children are likely to do so also. 
Older children may take greater risks dashing out between cars. Pedestrian safety lessons need to 
start early when children have to cross busy intersections from a very young age. For toddlers, parents 
can talk about what safety choices they make each time they cross the street, from looking both ways 
to making eye contact with drivers. By the time children are 4 or 5 years old, parents can start letting 
children make the decision about when it's safe to cross a street, starting with residential streets with 
light traffic before trying busy intersections. This lets parents gently correct bad choices so children 
can fine-tune their instincts about when it's safe to cross.  
 
Talking to children about why they need to follow particular rules or procedures for crossing safely is 
a good approach, like pointing out the good sense in walking a little further to use a pedestrian  
crossing rather than take a risk.  

 

Winter Uniform 

Thanks to all parents who support the school by presenting their children so beautifully in the  
correct uniform. From next week, as the children return one day a week, all children are required 
to wear the full winter uniform. 

 

Kindergarten 2021 Enrolments 

Kindergarten 2021 enrolments are under way and will continue during the 
term.   If you have a child who is ready to commence school in 2021, please  
collect an enrolment form from the office or download one from the school  

website. You can then book in an interview time to meet with Mrs Regan and myself.  
 

Thought for the Week 

Think of God often throughout the day. 
Rev Julian Tenison Woods 1862 

 

Have a Blessed Week 

Michael Siciliano 

PRINCIPAL 



 From the Assistant Principal’s desk…  
Welcome to my desk. In each Newsletter I will provide general information, ideas and tips for parents in all 
key Learning Areas. If you have a particular question or query or anything you would like more information 
about, please let me know. 
 
 

 

Your teachers LOVE   seeing 
your BEST work from home. 
 
Firstly, we are so proud of all of our students who have been working so 
hard at home. The teachers talk every day about the wonderful work their 
students are doing at home. 
 

Distance learning is something very new for teachers, students and the parents. It is when 
teachers teach the curriculum to a student who is not physically at school. This has been  a new 
challenge for all of us. 
 
So, if we’re able to cultivate a growth mindset during these difficult times, we’ll be able to 
work on our perseverance. And this is a transferable skill – it will help us in other           
situations to bounce back up when we get knocked down.   

  
 

There are two important things to know about mindset. 

• The power of your mindset is more important than your ability 
• You can choose to change your mindset.  
 
 
 

 

As we use more digital tools for learning, there will definitely be obstacles and challenges! 
 

Things will go wrong: 
·   You might not have access to a computer or device. 
·   Your login might not work. 
·   The Wi-Fi might be too slow. 
·   The computer might lose power before you can save your work, so now you have to start over and do 
it all again. 
 

This is when you might start saying to yourself, 
·   This is too hard. 
·   I’m just not good at computers. I don’t get this stuff! 

·   Why do I have to do this? 
 

You will also have success as we continue to do distance-learning and online learning: 
·   You’ll be trying different ways to get something to work and then all of a sudden you figure it out. 
·   Something won’t work the first time so you try again and this time it works even though you did the 
exact same thing. 
·   You might learn something new – a new idea or a new trick or shortcut and it gets you wondering 
about what if… 
 

This is where the magic happens because you start wondering and connecting ideas and creating new 
information that you didn’t have before. There will always be obstacles when we use technology. 
 



 The following growth mindset strategies can help in any situation whether we’re talking about online 
learning, distance-learning, or learning when you’re physically at school. 
Life is full of obstacles. So is distance-learning. So is learning in the classroom, for that matter. 
A growth mindset is knowing that we can use strategies to overcome these obstacles. 
It’s important to remember that everything doesn’t work for everybody all the time. 
So, try different strategies to see what works for you, but, make sure you have a toolkit of strategies     
because what works now may not always work for you in the future. You have to be ready for the         
unknown!   

 

Be a self-reflective learner who 
looks for ways to improve. 
  

Keep going!   

Keep working hard!   

Strive for excellence! 

We are proud of you! 

 
 
 

Just a reminder of the return to school plan sent out to families last week… 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary  ‘Transition back to school plan’. 

In the first two weeks of Term 2, learning will be delivered to students in the same 
way it was provided in the last weeks of Term 1. From the beginning of Week 3 
(Monday 11th May), there will be a phased return to school for students.  
 

As a school, we have decided to allocate days of the week to Alphabet surnames. This will    
ensure all siblings from each family will attend on the same day. The numbers have been        
calculated so that there are relatively even numbers across the school on each day. 
 

The following plan will commence on Monday May 11th and will continue until further notice. 
Please look at the designated day for your family and we look forward to seeing the children on 
this day in the coming weeks. 
 

 
 

Drop and Pick up. 
We ask parents to use the Kiss and Drop and Edgar St as much as possible during this time. If 
you need to park and walk in, in the morning or afternoon, we ask that you leave the school 
grounds immediately as we cannot have parents congregating in groups. 
 

Once again, we thank you for your support and understanding in these difficult and uncertain 
times. We will inform you immediately if any advice changes and adjustments need to be made to 
the transition plan. 
  

We look forward to seeing the children during the week of May 11th. 
  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

A-C D-J K-O P-Z 
At home 
 learning 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL FEE RELIEF 

Fee relief remains available to support families who have experienced financial    
hardship with the process of applying made as simple as possible.  
The three ways that parents/carers can apply for fee relief are outlined on the CEDP website and a link 
to this page is on the school website. The page also includes a list of ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ 

MESSAGE FROM COMMONWEALTH BANK - APRIL 2020 

  

The health, safety and wellbeing of our communities and our people remains our highest priority. Due to the      
ongoing uncertainty surrounding coronavirus, the School Banking program will remain on hold. We will continue to 
monitor the situation and keep you informed with any updates including how we will be manag-
ing Dollarmite tokens for students.  
  
In the meantime, here are some handy online resources for parents who wish to maintain momentum with their child’s financial         
education:  

  

 Start Smart: these resources have been created to improve children’s money management skills, and is aligned to the Australian    
Curriculum and the National Consumer Financial Literacy Framework.  

 

 The Beanstalk: offers videos and fun activities for children to learn about money. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Happy Birthday to the following children who have celebrated their birthday since 

the last newsletter. 

Pasquina Acayo; Christina Thomas; Jeremiah Aguer; Madison Ev-

ans; Scarlett Grech; Jordana Tuliatu; Amreen Sohanpal; Mareng 

Agok; Yasmin Zaatini; Chase Mizzi; Gom Maout; Samuel Sabastiano; Arnav 

Banth; Jemma Matthews; Michelle Sudarno; Charlyn Bankler; Sehajveer Kahlon; 

Jacinta Dib; Ayaan Soni; Holly Blazevic; Kobe La Rosa; Castiel Ibisate; Kosta Grivas; 

Juliana Masaniai; Curtis Piol; Abraham Kur; Rhea Kumar; Deng Gar; Thomas Foye; 

Amelia Young; Nuer Guot; Dau Deng. 

CANTEEN - The canteen will be reopening from Monday May 11 2020 

https://www.startsmart.com.au/teacher-resources/primary-resources/
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/can/teaching-kids-about-money.html?ei=tl_visit-beanstalk
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